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Ms. Emily T. Marsal, Executive Director 
State Health Planning and Development Agency 
100 North Union Street, Suite 870 
Montgomery, AL 36104 

Re: Change of Ownership: Northwest Alabama Cancer Care, LLC 

Dear Ms. Marsal: 

I am writing to submit the enclosed Change of Ownership ("CHOW") form regarding the 
Certificate of Need, CON 2852-H (the "CON"), that was granted to Northwest Alabama Cancer 
Care, LLC ("NACC") by the Alabama Certificate of Need Review Board. Also enclosed is a copy of 
the receipt from SHPDA evidencing payment of the CHOW filing fee of $2,500.00. NACC has 
incurred a firm commitment for the CON project and the CON project is currently under 
construction. 

NACC is presently 51% owned by RCHP-Florence, LLC, ("RCHP") and 49% owned by UAB 
Health System ("UAB"). Under the proposed transaction, UAB will transfer its interest in NACC 
to RCHP pursuant to an agreement between UAB and RCHP. This transfer does not involve a 
change of ownership or control since RCHP already owns more than 50% of NACC. See Ala. 
Admin. Code r. 410-1-11-.09; see also, Ala. Admin Code. r. 410-1-7-.04. 

The services to be provided under this proposal will remain the same. The proposal will 
not involve the addition of any new beds or the conversion of beds, and the entirety of UAB's 
ownership interest in NACC will be acquired by RCHP. This transaction is anticipated to occur 
on June 15, 2021. 

Following this transaction, NACC will be merged with its parent entity, RCHP, and 
RCHP will become the new holder of the CON. While the CON has not yet vested, a Certificate 
of Need can be transferred between entities under common ownership or control prior to the 
vesting of the Certificate of Need pursuant to Ala. Admin. Code r. 410-1-11-.09(b). As previously 
mentioned, RCHP and NACC are, and will continue to be, under common control, and therefore 
the CON can be transferred between the two entities. 

The services to be provided under this proposal will remain the same. The proposal will 
not involve the addition of any new beds or the conversion of beds, and NACC will be entirely 
merged into RCHP. This transaction is also anticipated to occur on June 15, 2021, immediately 
after the transfer of UAB's interest. 
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